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Events calendar 

October 19—Yr 2 AQWA Excursion

October 26—Yr 6 Parliament Excursion

November 3—Storytime in the Bush resumes

November 8—Combined Schools Sports Day

November 11—Orientation Day

November 25—Student Free Day/Staff PD

November 28—Yr 4 Fremantle Excursion

Primary Campus October 13—Yr 12 Graduation Banquet

October 14—Yr 12 Last Day

October 16-23—Yr 11 Trip (Busselton)

October 18—Yr 9 & 10 Parent Info Night (TBC)

October 24—Interschool Track & Field

October 24-26—Yr 9 OLNA

October 25-28—Yr 7 & 8 Trip (Busselton)

Oct 31-Nov 4—Yr 9 STORM Co Trip

November 11—Orientation Day

Secondary Campus

For our full calendar of events please see www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au/calendar 

Year 11 & 12 Formal Dinner

http://www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au/calendar
http://www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au/calendar
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Wood Work       
Cooking       
Science Experiments       
English Olympics       
Sports Games

Carmel Primary
The Primary Campus has a specific half-day program for prospective Kindy students. Students in Pre Primary to Year
6 are also invited to attend for the day and spend it with their appropriate class. All students in our school will be
advanced into the grade that they will be going into next year. 

Morning tea is provided for parents where they will have the opportunity to meet each other and the Principal, Mrs
Janine Taylor and Deputy Principal, Mrs Nicola Warchol. 

Please contact Narelle in the Front Office on 9291 6399 for further information or email
primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au

Carmel Secondary
At the Secondary Campus, the day is aimed at Year 6 students transitioning into high school in 2023. The students
participate in a specialised program where they will experience:        

Morning tea is provided for parents where they will have the opportunity to meet each other and the Principal, Mr
Brad Flynn and Deputy, Mrs Jessica Foster. This will also be a time to complete registration documentation for 2023.
Further information will be provided to Year 6 students/families in the coming week.

Please contact Reception on 9293 5333 for further information or email secondary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au  

Share the good news about Carmel with your family, friends and work colleagues. 
Encourage them to enquire about Carmel and to book their place for Orientation Day!

Orientation Day is an opportunity for students
commencing in 2023 to visit our campuses for a day,
where they can have a look around, participate in their
classes and meet their teacher/s and classmates. 

Term 4 fees are due Friday, 21 October to receive the
2.5% discount. If you have requested this to be deducted
from your account or credit card, this will occur
automatically. 

As always, if you are experiencing financial difficulties,
please contact Narelle Duncan or Janine Taylor (Primary:
9291 6399 or primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au) or Naomi
Thomas (Secondary: 9293 5333 or
naomi.thomas@cac.wa.edu.au) to arrange an alternate
payment plan.

School Fee Payments

Primary Campus (Primary Sports Uniform)
Friday |8:45am - 9:15am 

Secondary Campus (Formal Uniform)
Tuesday | 8:30am - 9:30am
Thursday | 8:30am - 9:30am

NEW Secondary Uniform Shop email:
cac.uniform@cac.wa.edu.au

Uniform shop opening
hours 

Orientation
Day  

mailto:primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au
mailto:secondary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au
mailto:primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au
mailto:naomi.thomas@cac.wa.edu.au
mailto:cac.uniform@cac.wa.edu.au
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Chaplaincy onsite times
and locations

If you would like to make an appointment to chat
with any of our Chaplains, simply arrange a time in
person with any Chaplain or alternatively call or
email either school through reception. 

As a part of the Carmel Adventist College Community
you are invited to attend the Resilient Kids
Conference 2022 hosted by Sharon Witt, through
online FREE admission.
 
The Conference will have six top experts sharing on
issues affecting our children/teens, such as;

-Navigating the online world
-Raising a resilient child
-Anxiety-help for anxious young people
-Social resilience - friendships and more
-Building resilience in our young people using
wellbeing apps
-Addressing porn culture
 
To participate in the online Conference at any time
before December 31, 2022 you will need to login to
‘purchase a ticket’, you can do this by simply:
 
Clicking this link:
https://events.humanitix.com/melbourne-resilient-
kids-conference-2022
 
Select: Livestream Ticket
 
Enter the discount code: ADVENTIST (this will reduce
the cost to zero!)
 
Complete: The rest of the registration for and enjoy
watching the personations at your convenience.
 
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to
contact Miranda through the CAC reception and we
hope that this Resilient Kids Conference 2022 can be
a blessing to your households.

https://events.humanitix.com/melbourne-resilient-kids-conference-2022
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Pupil free day NOV

25

We have our weekly Chapel program on FRIDAY
mornings from 8:50am to 9:30am. 

Please mark Friday, 25 November on
your calendar as a Primary Campus pupil
free day. This will be a teacher PD day. 

Primary

Enrolments are being received for our 3 year-old and 4
year-old Kindy program for 2023. If you have not yet
enrolled your child for next year, we encourage you to
do so.  

The 3 year-old Kindy program runs 2 days a week. You
have the option to enrol your child for either ½ days or
full days. All children need to have turned three to start
3 year-old Kindy. 

The 4 year-old Kindy program runs 3 days a week
(Monday, Wednesday and Friday), with the option to
enrol for 5 days. All children need to turn four before 30
June of the school year for which they are enrolled. 

Once enrolled, your enrolment is carried over into the
following year, so no further action is required.

Enrolment Application Forms can be obtained from the
front office. Call Narelle on 9291 6399 and she will be
happy to send you one by email, mail or via a sibling at
the school.

Kindy Enrolments

Sporting Schools (our after school sport program) will be
running during school hours again this term, in order to
allow all students to participate. 

Students will have the opportunity on Mondays to learn
the skills of this sport. 

Sporting Schools

Mr Eaton is running mountain biking this term. 
This term, rides will be on Monday afternoons, after
school from 3:30pm - 5:00pm. Weather permitting.
Start date: Monday, 17th October. 

If your child is interested, permission forms will be
available from Mr Eaton or in the front office.

Any parents that are willing and able to assist with
afterschool MTB, please contact Mr Eaton via email -
brydon.eaton@cac.wa.edu.au.

Mountain Biking

Chapel

Cross Country Medal Presentation 

Coordinating: Teachers
Speaker: Pr Max Souradeth

Coordinating: Year 5 class 
Speaker: Pr Amy 

Oct 14 

Oct 21 

Coordinating: Year 4 class 
Speaker: Pr Cameron 

Oct 28 

Nov 4 Coordinating: Year 2 class 
Speaker: Year 2 class
Stay for a cuppa & chat!

mailto:brydon.eaton@cac.wa.edu.au
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NOV

8 Combined Schools Sports Day

Parent Information
To assist with the smooth running of the Sports Day,
further information regarding buses, lunch, arrival &
end of day procedures will be communicated to you
closer to the event date.

The Sports Day program will be posted to our Facebook  
page.

Transportation Information
Please complete and return the '2022 Combined Schools
Sports Day' transportation permissions form by
Monday, 24 October.

A hardcopy will be sent home with your child. Please
return the form to Narelle at the front office (1 form per
family). Thank you! 

Parent Helpers Needed
We require parent helpers to help with the sports events and/or assist our teachers with
the different aged groups, as they walk around and participate in the various sports
activities throughout the morning.

If you can assist, please call or email primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au.

We encourage families to come along and support the students at the annual Combined Schools Sports Day on
Tuesday, November 8. This event will be held at the Gerry Archer Athletic Field, Abernethy Road (cnr Leach Hwy),
Cloverdale.

All students from Pre Primary to Year 6 are expected to participate in this event. 

NOTE: The school will be CLOSED this day. 

Thank you so much to our Year 5 students and
families for your amazing effort in a successful
Market Day. This day also wouldn't be possible
without the planning and organising by our Year 5
teachers, Mrs Keating and Mrs Ananda! 

We are very excited to announce this year's Market
Day raised $5,118.80!!!

We would also like to acknowledge our Year 6
students, staff and all the students and families that
have supported raising funds over the last year!

Market Day 2022

mailto:primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au
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Year/Gender Student Placing

3YO Kindy Girls Charlotte  Gold 

3YO Kindy Girls Claudia Gold

3YO Kindy Boys Elliot Gold

4YO Kindy Girls Crystal  Gold

  Sophia  Silver

4YO Kindy Boys Charles Gold

  Seth H Silver

Pre Primary Girls Isla Gold

  Elyse  Silver

Pre Primary Boys Nate Gold

  Jai  Silver

Year 1 Girls Aariah Gold

  Mila H Silver

Year 1 Boys Noah Gold

  Enoch Silver

Year 2 Girls April Gold

  Sofia  Silver

Year 2 Boys Edvin  Gold

  Rhyley Silver

Year 3 Girls Ashlyn Gold

  Milla W Silver

Year 3 Boys Wil  Gold

  Carter Silver

Year 4 Girls Opal  Gold

  Imogen Silver

Year 4 Boys David Gold

  Colwyn Silver

Year 5 Girls Isabelle Gold

  Ava Silver

Year 5 Boys Cal Gold

  Elisha  Silver

Year 6 Girls Jenae  Gold

  Trinay Silver

Year 6 Boys Ezekiel Gold

  Caleb Silver

Congratulations to ALL our students in Kindergarten to Year 6 who participated in our annual cross-
country run last term.

It was wonderful to see so many parents, grandparents and friends supporting this event!

The medal presentation will be in the chapel program THIS Friday, 14 October. 

Congratulations to the students who participated in the
Cross Country Mountain Bike event this year.

The following students will receive a trophy for their
efforts. Trophies will be presented in the chapel
program THIS Friday, 14 October.

Year 3 & 4 Girls - Opal

Year 3 & 4 Boys - Orlando

Year 4 & 5 Girls - No medal awarded

Year 4 & 5 Boys - Caleb 

2022 Cross Country
Mountain Bike Results

2022 Cross Country Results
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Twilight  Tour

Secondary

This event will be held on Monday, 24 October at Ern
Clark Athletic Stadium, Cannington. 

Students needing to catch the school bus to the venue,
need to be at school no later than 8:15am. Students not
catching the school bus need to arrive at the venue by
9am.

Emails have been sent out to the individual students and
their guardians if they are attending this event.

If you have any questions regarding this event, please
don’t hesitate to contact Mr Adam Di Rosso.

Interschool Track & Field

On Tuesday, 20 September families had the
opportunity to take a Twilight Tour, gather
information, view our facilities and have a look at
what Carmel Secondary has to offer our students. 

If you were unable to attend this evening and would
like a tour of the campus or any information, please
contact our front office on 9293 5333. 

Term 4 Study Plan for
Exams 

Homework
Assignment
Study

Mrs Tania Stafford recently sent a Term 4 planning
template to students to download and use to organise
their due dates.

To keep stress levels low and reduce feeling
overwhelmed, students need to be doing a little of the
following each night:

For study, students need to start prioritising any topics
from feedback in earlier assessments to learn from their
mistakes.

Students needs to check with their teachers so they are
clear on what topics will be assessed in the exams.

Have your child fill in the planning sheet THIS WEEK
(including camps) so they can see how much time they
have left to do the work that is upcoming.
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Formal Dinner
Year 11 & 12

22 September, 2022
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PRIMARY CAMPUS

(08) 9291 6399
18 First Avenue, Bickley WA 6076
www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au
ABN 53 105 583 935

SECONDARY CAMPUS

(08) 9293 5333 
210 Glenisla Road, Carmel WA 6076
www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au
ABN 53 105 583 935

facebook.com/CarmelAdventistCollegePrimary
facebook.com/CarmelAdventistCollegeSecondary
facebook.com/CarmelCollegeSDAchurch

Find us on

http://facebook.com/CarmelAdventistCollegePrimary
http://facebook.com/CarmelAdventistCollegeSecondary
http://facebook.com/CarmelCollegeSDAchurch

